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May 2025 Motion: 
Bronte Precinct request Waverley Council 
monitor illegal parking and the received 
snapsend-solve reports for the no stopping zones 
on Murray and Alfred Streets, and the corners of 
Belgrave Lane.  
  
That Council place an immobile planter box on 
the no stopping areas of exit to Belgrave Lane, 
Murray St and Alfred St to prevent recurrent 
illegal parking.  
  
That council monitor with ranger presence the 
double parking on Belgrave St to stop at the 
shops from Murray St both ways.  

The Executive Manager of Compliance has advised that any snap-send-
solve reports are attended to as they are received.  
Arrangements have also been made for the Parking officers to patrol the 
streets listed, which should discourage illegal parking. 
 
Council’s Manager of Integrated Transport advised that Council limits the 
use of planter boxes or similar to commercial areas, owing to their 
ongoing maintenance and operational needs. As well, they often provide 
multiple function in commercial areas, including traffic calming and 
urban design enhancements. As such, they are not typically supported for 
the location as proposed. 
 
  

Assets and 
Operations / 
Planning 
Sustainability 
and Compliance 

Complete 

 Motion: 
Bronte Precinct requests that priority be given by 
Council to a commitment to increased capacity of 
the stormwater system and maintenance of the 
stormwater system in Palmerston Avenue 
(outside 13 and 15) as a matter of urgency.  
 
 
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1oI0I9RZCzy0
RhPGLULcUZp_rOb6RgaQe/view?usp=drive
sdk 
 

Council’s Infrastructure Services team have advised that this drain is now 
on a regular 3 monthly cleaning schedule.  
 
The location has also been identified as a hotspot within the  
Flood Risk Management Study and Plan, and was nominated for 
advanced funding in a recent grant application. We will find out if we are 
successful in receiving the grant funding later this year.  
 
We will keep the Precinct updated as more information comes to light.   

Assets and 
Operations 

In 
progress 

 Motion: 
Bronte Precinct request ward councillors to 
approach Waverley College to request a 
presentation on the proposed college 
development at the next Bronte Precinct 
meeting.  

Principle Graham Leddie has written to the Community Consultation Lead 
and the Convener of Bronte Precinct advising that he is unable to attend.  
The letter was shared directly with the Precinct Executives.   
 
He provided the following update on the Masterplan:  
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By way of an update on the Proposed Masterplan project I can confirm 
that the application to the Department of Planning, Housing and 
Infrastructure was submitted in October 2024 with public exhibition 
closing on the 21st November 2024, during that process 52 submissions 
were received. A response to those submissions is being prepared and 
will be published on the Department application page shortly.  
I would encourage any interested parties to access the set of 
documentation relating to the application from the following link:  
https://www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au/major-
projects/projects/alterations-and-additions-waverley-college  
 
We also maintain our own Masterplan site which can be accessed from 
the Waverley College website at the following address this link also 
includes our contact email address for the project 
ssda@waverley.nsw.edu.au  
https://waverley.nsw.edu.au/information/waverley-college-stage-1-
master-plan/  
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